Winterborne Whitechurch Scout Group
Executive Officer and Leader Meeting
Tuesday 30" October 2018

Minutes

1. Present:
Paul Andrews (PA), Sam Elliot (SE), Anna Way (AW) Pam Thornton (PT) Lynne Rainford
(LR)

2. Apologies:
Simon Young, Tina Hayward, Peter Haines, Karen King, Richard Wilson

3. Correspondence:
AW confirmed that the Scout Group application for funds from the Milton Abbas Street
Fair has been successful. Subject to sufficient funds being raised, the Group will receive
£1000 in return for helping out at the event.

LR has emailed to point out that the Cubs and Scouts are not mentioned on the

scouting website. SY to be informed. AW
Details confirmed of Remembrance Service:
- 10:00 am start, 10:45am move to war memorial
- Parish rooms will be open for WW1 exhibition. All welcome for refreshments
4. Minutes of previous meeting:
The minutes were approved and signed
5. Matters arising from previous meeting:
Christmas Raffle
- PA’s wholesaler has given him the TV as a prize;
- Discussion about requests for prizes for the Raffle;
- Discussion about feasibility of parallel raffle for children;
Prizes? AW

Easyfundraising — update at next meeting
Meeting paperwork — AW aware that not all emails are getting through

Storage — arrangements need to be finalised to move the staorage container from
Henstridge to Whatcombe

Summer Camp - potential plans in pipeline for Summer Camp to Ireland. However, as it
will be very difficult to organise, PA suggested a back up plan would also be a good
idea. Dates etc to be discussed at January meeting.

6. Group Section Leader’s Report:
Simon Young was not able to attend.




7. Scouts’ Report: Paul Andrews, Karen King
e Approx 10 Scouts — 3 new members and one due to start from Cubs after
Christmas.
- Activities this term include:
v Still working towards activity badges as a group, as it is difficult to
get the scouts to work on the independently.
v" Working towards the Skills Challenge Award
v" Climbing and shooting coming up.

8. Cubs’ Report: Peter Haines
- Currently 11 cubs — 2 new members and one leaving to join the scouts
- Activities this half term include:
v" Round the World Challenge badge
v" Round the World games
v' Dreamcatchers
v" Carol singing

9. Beavers’ Report: Sam Elliot
- Currently 6 beavers
- Activities this term include:
v" The RNLI have visited;
v" Health and Fitness badge work: making an assault course and
apple pizzas;
v" Nearly completed the Outdoor badge;
v" Camp blankets have been bought and badges have been sewn
on;
v" Since our last meeting, one adult has come forward to be a
uniformed helper and another adult has volunteered to be a
regular helper;
v" Potential sleepover planned with Blandford due to low numbers
at Winterborne Whitechurch;
v" October 2019 — potential Halloween activity with SVCC

10. Treasurer’s Report:
Tina Hayward was not able to attend

11. Spring Term Fundraising Ideas:
- Pros and cons of a Jumble Sale discussed
- Book (and Toy?) Swap/Fair
Pam’s daughter is an author and might be able to attend and sign books
Blandford library to be approached for advice

12. Date and venue of next meeting:
Tuesday January 8™ 2019 at 7:15pm in the Old School Room

Meeting closed at 8:30 pm



